
Policy Summary 

State Compliance Policy (SCP) 5.9 
 

 

 

As part of its’ responsibility to provide guidance and direction to the Local Workforce Development Boards 

(LWDBs), the Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation (DETR) follows federal guidance in 

creating policy to implement the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA).  These policies are 

necessary for efficient and stable operations of the workforce system in the State of Nevada.  As such, DETR 

has provided SCP 5.9 to the Governor’s Executive Committee for review and approval, prior to GWDB Full 

Board ratification. 

 

This policy provides guidance on the procedure for updating SCPs and the use of Technical Assistance Guides 

(TAGs) as it relates to WIOA.  Its’ purpose is to facilitate and disperse timely SCP updates. This policy is being 

revised to reflect a change by the GWDB’s bylaws being updated 08/2023.  This now reflects that all policy 

changes will be approved by the GWDB Executive Committee and only substantive policy changes will also 

require approval from the GWDB Full Board. 

 

 

 


